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Hazelwood-1 (Stage 2) Wellsite

via Morwell
April 12th 2007

Hazelwood-1 (stage two) Drilling Report #19 – April 12th 2007
Well History
Site works commenced on the 22nd January with the levelling of the pad, the placing of the gravel and the excavating of the sumps and flare pit. The first stage of drilling at Hazelwood-1 commenced on Friday 23rd February with the Drilltec Cardwell HL rig drilling the surface hole to a depth of 288m before running the 450mm (18”) surface casing to 281m. The Drilltec rig was moved off site and the Century#11 rig commenced mobilising to the site and rigging up on Monday 19th March with the drilling of stage 2 commencing at 6pm on Saturday 24th March. 
24 Hour Progress
At 6am this morning the contractor was pulling out of the hole to change the bottom hole assembly to try and stop the hole deviating any further. After drilling out the cement from 815m down to 1298m, including the float collar and shoe, 3m of new hole was drilled and the FIT was conducted up to 1100psi (equivalent to 14.1ppg mud weight) with no pressure leak off. The 8-1/2” hole was then drilled down to a depth of 1353m and a survey was run indicating that the hole had deviated out to 20º despite the hole being drilled with little weight on the bit and with high RPM. It was then decided to pull out of the hole and remove the near bit stabiliser and add an extra drill collar to create more of a pendulum effect to try and get the bit to drop back towards vertical. The Strzelecki Formation has shown little change except for a slightly greener band, between 1302-1314m, with a higher sand content (up to 30%) but little change in the background gas levels.  
Next 24 Hours
Continue to pull out of the hole to change the BHA before running back into the hole and drilling ahead in 8-1/2” hole towards TD attempting to get the bit to drop back towards vertical. 

Safety and Environment

No safety or environmental incidents have occurred in the past 24hrs. 
Tim O’Brien
Operations Manager
Lakes Oil N.L. as operator for Petro Tech Pty Ltd
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